
2015
annual report



Dear Friends of Hospice of San Joaquin,

In 1982, Hospice of San Joaquin began serving patients, fulfilling the dream of our 
founders. Since those early days of volunteer hospice care & no Medicare funding, the 
healthcare landscape has changed in many ways. 

In the last year, we have seen many new regulatory requirements handed down from 
Medicare; all the while, they continue to sequester our Medicare reimbursements.  Doing 
more with less is not new for non-profit organizations & we are grateful to our donors for 
helping us through these challenging times.

Additionally, where Hospice of San Joaquin was for many years, the only hospice in the 
area, the number of for-profit hospices in San Joaquin County is now 10.  However, 
Hospice of San Joaquin continues to be the number one preferred hospice in San Joaquin 
County, as evident by our steady patient census & reinforced by those who voted us the 
#1 Hospice, #1 Non-profit & #1 Home Healthcare Service Agency in the Record’s Best 
of San Joaquin 2015.

In Fiscal Year 2014-2015 we served 1,240 hospice patients & their families, & our 
beautiful Residential Living Center was a home away from home for 140 hospice patients 
this year. Our donor funded Transition’s program provided an important bridge for those 
wishing to benefit from the support offered by the program, but are not quite ready for 
hospice care. 

In Fiscal Year 2014-2015, Hospice of San Joaquin provided more than $1,079,882. 
dollars in unreimbursed & unfunded patient care services, which includes community & 
health professional education, children & caregiver support, & other valuable services. 
We could not provide these services if it were not for the generous donors that support 
Hospice of San Joaquin & our amazing staff & volunteers.

Thank you to all who support Hospice of San Joaquin in its ongoing mission to help others.

Warmly,

 
Rebecca Burnett, MPA, BSN, RN, CHPN, CHA 
Chief Executive Officer

Our Vision

To be the premier Hospice Agency 

serving the Central Valley,  

distinguished by excellence in  

service & committed to  

expanding access to those in need.

Our Mission

The mission of  

Hospice of San Joaquin,  

a not-for-profit organization,  

is to provide comprehensive & 

compassionate medical care, 

counseling & support to terminally 

ill patients & their families, regardless 

of ability to pay, & to educate & 

collaborate with health care providers 

& the public in promoting end-of-

life care.

Amazing job, Hospice of San Joaquin Butterfly Auxiliary!



Revenue

	 Reimbursement for Hospice Care � 
	 and Other Program Revenue	 $9,108,833

Contributions
	 Donations	 $523,821

	 Planned Gifts	 $128,651

	 Grants	 $117,089

	 Events	 $56,2755

	 	 $1,368,316

Other

	 Investment Earnings	 $305,989

	 Other Revenue	 $14,863

		  $320,852

Total Revenue	 $10,798,001

Expenses
	
	 Program Services	 $8,781,081

	 Adminstration	 $1,665,093

	 Fundraising	 $342,357

Total Expenses	 $10,788,531

Change in Net Assets	 $9,470

Revenue

Reimbursement &� 
Program Revenue 84%

Contributions 13%

Other 3%

Expenses

Program Services 81%

Administration 15%

Other 3%

s t a t e m e n t  o f  a c t i v i t i e s 
For Fiscal Year ended June 30, 2015

*Please note our change from calendar year to fiscal year reporting.



Volunteer Department
Volunteer work here at Hospice of San Joaquin is varied, and 
we have recruited a diverse and talented group. Our Family 
Team members give direct patient support offering comfort, 
reassurance and often much needed breaks for the caregiver. 
Our Veteran-to-Veteran Volunteer Program matches up 
volunteer Veterans with Veteran patients, establishing trust 
by sharing common life experiences. Our Pet Therapy teams 
visit our patients offering a welcome distraction and helping to 
lessen stress and loneliness. Our Every Life Matters Program 
provides a volunteer for bedside vigil at very end of life, 
ensuring no one dies alone.

Hospice of San Joaquin Volunteers help out in so many other 
ways too. Our Administrative volunteer team helps in most 
all of our departments, supplying thousands of clerical and 
essential administrative task hours. Bereavement volunteers 
provide yearlong support to the families, facilitate support 
groups, or help with the Children’s Bereavement Program. 
Our Residential Living Center staff depends on our volunteers 
to provide daily assistance and support to our patients and 
families. Lastly, our Butterfly Auxiliary is dedicated to the 
support and maintenance of our Residential Living Center 
through fund raising and advocacy.

These dedicated and compassionate workers donate over 
10,000 hours a year, and provide a vital and invaluable role in 
the lives of patients and families. 

Department of Education and Clinical Outreach
Hospice of San Joaquin has joined two departments, Education and Admissions, in an effort to streamline our processes for the 
betterment of the patients, staff, and community.

Hospice of San Joaquin has been invited to many venues to participate in learning enrichment for the community. The director of the 
department has been invited to speak at three local colleges on numerous occasions to explain Death and Dying and Hospice Services, 
along with other relevant topics such as bereavement of the patient and family. 

Annually, the department welcomes multiple residents and interns from the Internal and Family Medicine programs through San 
Joaquin General Hospital. These doctors work with our Medical Director and with the Registered Nurses to see firsthand what hospice 
care as well as how it can be integrated into the care of patients during their time at San Joaquin General and more.

Additionally, this year Hospice of San Joaquin was invited to two local hospitals to take part in a multiple day skills fair reaching all 
Registered Nurses at both hospitals.

h o s p i c e  o f  s a n  j o a q u i n  s e r v i c e s



Transitions Program
When you or someone you love has advancing chronic or life limiting illness, life is 
affected in countless ways. Physical abilities decline, daily routines change, caregiving 
responsibilities may be taxing and medical information confusing. Transitions ‘cares’ and is 
there to help when you need it most. 

Hospice of San Joaquin ‘Transitions’ is a community service program whose main goal 
is to help individuals and families cope with the problems that accompany life limiting 
or advancing chronic illness. It is designed to improve participants/families quality of life 
by providing palliative education and symptom management information, emotional 
support- encouragement and community resource information as needed. Transitions is 
not part of Hospice care and is offered at no cost to participants and families. 

Hospice of San Joaquin’s Transitions program received 247 referrals in 2015 with an 
average daily census of 91. 

Bereavement Services
Hospice of San Joaquin offers bereavement support to the families of our patients and to the community at large. Families are offered 
support by bereavement staff and volunteers for the year following the death of their loved one. Bereavement support groups, individual 
counseling, and workshops are offered throughout the year for adults, teens, and children. Care is offered in Stockton, Lodi, and Manteca. 

In this last fiscal year, 2014-2015, the bereavement department served 1,264 adults via groups, workshops, and individual meetings. An 
additional 1,544 hours were spent counseling bereaved Hospice of San Joaquin families on the phone. 

Seven adult bereavement support groups were held in Stockton. Two adult groups were held in Manteca. Threee adult groups were 
held in Lodi and one in Lockeford. Ten workshops were offered on subjects such as 
Understanding Your Grief, Loss of a Mother, Loss of a Child, and Coping with the 
Holidays.  

A support group for those who have experienced a loss by suicide was offered on a 
monthly basis with an average attendance of seven.

Three children’s support groups and three teen support groups were held in Stockton.  

The bereavement department also reaches out to children and teens on school campuses. 
Seven groups were held on school campuses in the Stockton and Lodi school districts.

The annual day camp for children, “Camp Caterpillar” was held in September 13, 2014 
with thirty in attendance.

The annual Memorial Service was held in June at Morris Chapel.

Bereavement staff reached out to eleven community and professional groups offering 
education on bereavement related issues. 



Development
The Development Department at Hospice of San Joaquin has had another banner year. Our 
signature event, Tree of Lights, raised over $250,000. This annual event, co-sponsored by 
Pacific Gas and Electric, gives our communities an opportunity to honor and remember loved 
ones. Those memories stay with us all year long. This year we added a new site in Escalon.

On September 12, 2015 we celebrated 35 years of service with our Anniversary Gala at the 
beautiful Cortopassi Estate. Over 250 guests enjoyed a delicious dinner under the stars. We 
also honored Dr. Robert Browne at the Gala for his 35 years of service to Hospice of San 
Joaquin. The Gala Committee will begin planning the 2017 Gala in the Spring of 2016.

Our Hospice of San Joaquin Butterfly Auxiliaries work tirelessly all year long to provide 
funding for our Residential Living Center. There are Butterfly Auxiliary Chapters in Stockton, 
Lodi, Tracy and Manteca. The events coordinated by the volunteers include: Champagne and 
English Tea, Kentucky Derby West, Eggstravaganza, Tots and Tail Waggers, All American BBQ, 
Sip n Stroll and Hats, Heels and Harvest Luncheon. All of these events put on by the Hospice 
of San Joaquin Butterfly Auxiliary Chapters provided over $240,000 to support the Residential 
Living Center. Please see our calendar of events on our website for more information on our 
2016 events.

Truckin’ for Hospice is another annual event held in June sponsored by the California Trucking 
Association. The annual motorcycle ride travels through the beautiful foothills and includes 
great food and a poker run. The event raised $26,000 for Hospice of San Joaquin. This event 
will be celebrating their 15th year on June 25, 2016. 

We were again voted “Best of San Joaquin” and are honored to provide quality care to patients  
and their families in the greater San Joaquin area. Thank you to all of our donors, community 
partners, volunteers and supporters for making 2015 another exceptional year.

PG&E volunteer employees setting up the tree for Tree of Lights at the San Joaquin 
Delta College, Stockton, CA.



e v e n t s



g a l a x y  o f  c o m p a s s i o n
*Donors recognized in 2015

Frank C. Alegre, Sr.
Antonini Enterprises
Sue Allyn
Annette’s Fine Jewelry
Rupert & Gayle Asuncion*
Noreen & Gregory J. Basso*
Beck Realtors, Inc.
Rita Becker
Chip & Kerrie Biddle
Big Valley Ford Lincoln
Richard M. Bishop
Jaret Blinn*
Bob & Kris Blower

In Memory of Helen Hauser
Bright Side Real Estate
Lani Brooks
Bud’s Seafood Grille
Cal-Sierra Pipe, Inc.
Robert Calcagno
Daniel & Kathleen Caminata
Sue Carey*
Champagne Real Estate
Charlotte G. Cheek
Larry Claypool
Michael & Luzanne C. Conrad*
Betty L. Costa*
Sheree Cox
Helen Crane
Randy J. Davis

Delta Packing Company of Lodi*
Den Hartog International Farms, 

Pieter & Barbara Den Hartog
Pam B. Dias
Linda Dillon
Dohrmann Insurance Agency*
Elmer’s Heating & Air
Yolanda Esquivel
Colleen Evans
F&M Bank
Pamela J. Fagundes
Grace Fedor
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Lois Finch
Jean R. Fontes
Don Ford
Stan & Coryl Foster*
John Frey
Timothy & Judith Hachman
Jay & Peggy Hartz*
Kerry Heckman Bokides
Suzanne Heer
Dr. & Mrs. Lawrence Hildebrand
Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Hunefeld
Kathleen L. Janssen
Robert Jordan
Curtis Juran
Timothy Kanold
Jackie & Phillip Korbholz

Sharing thec Journey
Richard & Alice Kulka
David & Marilyn Lagier
Christine Lavond
Susan Lenz
Susan Leonard*
Lima Ranch*
Donald Little
Lodi Funeral Home
Lodi Health
Bill & Linda Low
Rudy & Ginger Maggio
Edward Malloy
William L. Marre
Donna McCready*
Tom M. McDougal*
Karen L. McKee
Bill Meehleis
Jeanne Millsaps
Mina Tree Signs Incorporated
Emmet & Kiekie Morell*
Morgan Stanley
Janis Nichols
Omega Nu Sorority, Rho Eta 

Chapter
Andrea Osborn
Denise Ost
Diane Park
Pelton Shepherd Industries
Port City RVers

Port of Stockton
Denise G. Rasmussen
Redarchs Management Corporation
Doreen Richmond
Rivermaid Trading Company
Reed & Renee Robbins
Jim & Betty Russow
Dan & Mary Ruvalcaba
San Joaquin Delta College*
San Tomo Group
Susan Schmiedt
Ann C. Schmitz
Darrin Coe & Sabrina Schneweis-Coe
Barbara Seekatz*
Fred D. Selin*
Robert & Ethylene Shannon
Joan & Henry Shea
Joy Smart
Larry & Deanna Smith
John Rosa Solis*
Soroptimist International of Manteca
South Stockton Lions Club*
Diane D. Stauffer
Christine L. Steinmetz
Annette C. Stephens*
Stockton Pacific Rotary
Sandra Stokes
Stokes Farms
Sutter Central Valley Hospitals

Sandra L. Thomas
Francine Thompson
Thomas & Barbara Tippett
Alice Tolliver
Gloria J. Tovar
Truist
Sylvia Turner
Valley Pacific Petroleum 
Sharon Van Steenberge
Vino Farms Inc.
Sharon Vollbrecht
Wal-Mart Foundation
Bobbie Wallinger*
Mrs. Honor Wass
Larry D. Watts
Christopher & Shellie Weed
Edward L. Weeks*
Wells Fargo Community Campaign
Wells Fargo Foundation
Mary Westin
Miggie Wheat
Kris Wojdylak
Richard F. Wong
Ethylene Wood-Shannon
Mary Woolsey*
Zeiter Eye Medical Group*

Faye & Alex Spanos, A.G. Spanos 
Companies

Merle Baldwin
Ron & Dea Berberian
C.A. Webster Foundation
Marianne Carlson
Lee & Sue Dempsey
William & Susan Edwards
David & Paula Fisher*
Eugene & Dianne Gini, Collins 

Electric Co
Barbara Gregory

In Memory of Warren Gregory
Marie & Stephen Guasco
Doris Anne & Milburn Hill

In Memory of Cindy Cox
KJOY
Lawrence Livermore Natl Lab.
Lodi Association of Realtors
Lodi Community Foundation

Helping Hands
Marian & George Malloy
Dwayne & Alice McClendon
Eleanor M. Merz
Josephine Morrison
Chris & Dennis Olin
Ona E. Murphy & Robert E. 

Murphy Charitable Trust
Duane C. Ostgaard
Gayle & Dr. Marv Riley
Robert Rishwain

Don & Jean Schrader, Ronald 
McDonald House Charities

Millard E. & Mary F. Spooner
St. Joseph’s Spirit Club
Stockton Asparagus Festival
Stockton Rotary Endowment, 

Rotary Club of Stockton 
Sutter Home Winery
Teichert Foundation
Crete Family Foundation

Tracy Hospital Foundation
United Way of Stanislaus County
Valley Wholesale Drug Co
Kenneth & Judy Washburn
Weibel Family Vineyards & Winery
In Memory of Fred Weibel Sr.
Ray & Julie Wetteland
Martha Zeff

Kimberly G. Alegre
Arnaiz Development Co
Bank of Agriculture & Commerce
Dolores Belew
Mr. & Mrs. George Bensch*
Charles & Carolyn Bloom
Norma & Bruce Burlington
Rebecca & Kyle Burnett
John & Loretta Butorac
Century 21 M&M Assoc.
Cherokee Memorial Park & Funeral 

Home
Clutch Burner’s Classic Car Club
Community Foundation of San 

Joaquin
Compania Dei Italia Bersaglieri
The Crete Family Foundation*
Susanne Daley
Dameron Hospital
Lynne E. Davis

In Memory of Ona & Robert Murphy

Noelle Delore
Delta Property Administration 

Trust II
Lewis Eisenga
Doreen Elhard
Financial Decisions, Fred & Nancy 

Lee
Dolly French
Barbara & John Galgiani
General Mills
Dr. & Mrs. Jack L. Gilliland

In Memory of Cleo Gilliland
Rosemarie Giuseponi*
Martha & Paul Gladden
Michael & Karen Hall
Health Plan of San Joaquin
Steve & Judy Herum
The Family of Cecilia Hobin*
Iacopi Lenz & Company
Robert & Gladys Ikeda*
InterPlan Group

Lean on Me Society
Interstate Truck Center, David 

Morganson
John Irish
Matt & Rosemary Katicich
Diane Klein*
James Lagorio & Family

In Memory of Frances Lagorio
Lambda Theta Phi
Andrew League

In Memory of Nancy League
Lincoln Center Merchants 

Association
Lodi Eagles Auxiliary #848*
Karylene J. Mann
Joe & Susan Maley
Robert W. Melrose
Josephine Morrison
National Electrical Contractors 

Association*
Steven K. Nickel
Leslie K. Oliver

Jo Paganini
Frank & Lisa Passadore
Paul  E. Vaz Trucking, Inc.
Charles S. Plumb
Barbara A. Pombo
Mark & Denise Rasmussen
Ross & Marilyn Bewley Foundation*
San Joaquin County Correctional 

Officers Association
San Joaquin Hematology Oncology
Danae A. Sharp

In Memory of Stephen Sharp
Beverly Sheehy
Sierra Health Foundation
Scott Simpson
San Joaquin County District 

Attorney Investigators’ Benefit 
Association

St. Joseph’s Dignity Health*
Andrew Stephens
Sharon Stokes

Kenneth O. Strom
Doctors Hospital of Manteca, 

Tenet Healthcare Fdn
Tip Your Heart Foundation
Barbara Tognoli

In Memory of Stephen Sharp
Tim & Sue Ulmer, Ulmer 

Photography
Union Safe Deposit Bank
United Way Lodi Community 

Council
United Way Manteca/Lathrop 

Community Council
United Way Tracy Community 

Council
Vision 13 Lideres en Excelencia
Mark & Shanda Wallace
Marvin & Gail Wigley



Hospice of San Joaquin Butterfly Auxiliary

Key to the Next Generation
Charles & Carole D. (Kay) Plumb United Way of San Joaquin County

Dolores Belew
Bob & Ron Boehler

In Memory of Don & Dolores 
Boehler

Earl & Susie Brudvig
Marianne Carlson Estate
Celia A. Cruz-Reed
Bill Engelhart
Ruth N. Freggiaro Revocable Trust
Graham-Ultch Charitable Trust

Legacy League Members
Janice Hall
Estate of Mary Francis Hat
Judith & Granville Hutton
Russell C. Keller Fund
Belva Larsson Trust
Lundgren Family Trust

In Memory of Elmer & Shirley
Albert McColgan
The Marie M. Mitsuda Trust
Josephine Morrison

Louis Angelo Motto-Ros Estate
Jacquelin A Mullen Family Trust
Ona E. Murphy & Robert E. 

Murphy Charitable Trust
Karl Nickel Estate
Virgil Osborn & Dorothy Osborn 

Family Trust
Duane C. Ostgaard
Frank & Doris Peirano
Dona Dorothy Platt

Charles & Carole D. (Kay) Plumb
Barbara E. Richards
Mildred Roe*
Evelyn A. Sanguinetti
Elmer & Donna Smith
Robert Smutny Estate
Millard E. & Mary F. Spooner
Jessie Steele*
Morris & Faye Stein Trust
Helena R. Sullivan Family Trust

Faith Swanson Trust
Jeanne Symons
Dorothy Towell
Mabel Turner
Mary Helene Vieira
Wilcoxen Trust
Martha Zeff

Star
Bank of Stockton
Chase Chevrolet
The Clark Family Foundation
Darrell J. Drummond
Phyllis Grupe
HCE Foundation
Terry & Rose Knutson

Cortopassi Family Foundation
G. Thomas & Melissa A. Egan Family 

Foundation
Insurance Auto Auctions
Kaiser Permanente
Yolanda & Chuck Kelley

In Memory of Our Mothers

Starburst
John & Bonnie Phillips
Aimee Ramsower
Susan Y. Salamon
Thelma Stewart*
Steve & Gloria Stange/ Pharmacy Care 

Concepts

Barbara E. Richards
Rosi Cerri Foundation

In Memory of Rosi Cerri
Evelyn A. Sanguinetti Estate
The Virgil Osborn & Dorothy Osborn 

Family Trust
Mabel Turner

California Trucking Association, 
San Joaquin Unit  
Truckin’ for Hospice

The Ledbetter Family

D. Blandini Clark
In Memory of Matthew

Noelle Delore
Elaine Fineran
Marie & Stephen Guasco

Galaxy Living Legacy League Members
Patricia Paulin
Pete & Dena Piccardo
Mark & Denise Rasmussen
Gayle Riley & Dr. Marv Riley*
Fusae Tanaka

In Memory of J.H. Tanaka

Pacific Gas & Electric Corporation
Robert G. & Kathryn R. 

Schwemley Foundation
Tom & Sandy Stokes & Family

Barbara Tognoli
In Memory of Ron Tognoli

Honor Wass
In Memory of Dr. Warren Wass

Dr. Richard F. Wong
In Memory of Susanna Pope Wong

John & Nancy Abel
Richard Abel
Affordable Antique Bath & 

More, Inc
Frank C. Alegre, Sr., Alegre 

Trucking
Mr. & Mrs. Arturo Alvarez
Ameriprise

In Memory of Margaret 
Andrews & Janice Hall 

Antonio Amador
Donna Rae Antrim
Roger & Martha Baffoni
Bank of Agriculture & 

Commerce
Bank of Rio Vista
Bank of Stockton
Ken Bauer
Stephen & Chris Benson
Sharon Blaufus
Bob & Kris Blower*

In Memory of Helen Hauser
Bob & Ron Boehler

In Memory of Don & 
Dolores Boehler

Barton Bona
Stephen & Beverly Borra, Sr.
Elizabeth Brusa
Jim & Angela Brusa*

In Memory of Dan Parises
The Builder’s Exchange Inc.
Dolores Bunnell
Norma & Bruce Burlington
Kimberly Cardiel
Annette Casillas
Alice Castellanos

Lodi Regional Care Center Campaign
Century 21 M&M Assoc.
Clark Family Foundation*
Patricia Clark
Mr. & Mrs. Darrin Coe*
Cortopassi Family Foundation*
Carol L. Copeland
Kathy J. Crawford

In Mem`ory of Helen W. 
Hauser

The Crete Family Foundation
Carrie L. Croce
Dan Parises Family

In Memory of Dan Parises
Noelle Delore
Delta Property Administration 

Trust II
Martha Derbonne
Sandy Deutscher
Leslie Dietz
Jim & Carla Donaldson
Abbot Downing
Darrell Drummond
Joe Elsey
William & La Verne Elsholz
Bob & Kathy Fay
Phillip Felde
Darrell & Sandra Ferreira
Jon & Norma Fetters
Deanna Filippone
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Filpi
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Fiori
David & Paula Fisher
Millard & Norma Fore
Marlon Foust
Donald Fowler
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Foy

Dr. Jack Funamura &  
Dr. Janwyn Funamura

Mark & Candace Gabrielli
Margaret George
The Gets Group, Inc
Jesse Gibbs
Dr. & Mrs. Jack L. Gilliland*

In Memory of Cleo Gilliland
Kerry Godwin
Granite Construction
Mr. & Mrs. Greenlaw Grupe, Jr.*
Stephen & Marie Quasco
Caroline Gwerder
Joe & Linda Hammons
Joe & Beth Handel
Virginia A. Hawes
Darrell & Patty Haynes
Jeffrey & Linda Heiser
Nancy Hennefer
Harold Herdrich
Andrew Hernandez
Carol Hernandez
Michael & Tami Huber
Linda Hulbert
IBEW Local #1245
Paula Johnson
Richard & Carrie Kashner
Roman Katuszonek
Ken & Judy Kuhlmann
Cheryl & Jim La Roe
LangeTwins Partnership
Mr. & Mrs. Brad Lange
Jean Lange
Beth Latta
John & Edyth Ledbetter*
Rick Lehr

Alice Lenz
Staci & Greg Light
Lira Family
Lodi Assoc. of Realtors, Inc.*
Lodi Community Foundation
Lodi Eagles Auxiliary #848
Lodi Sunrise Rotary Club
Josie Lopez
Rebecca Loveless
Sandra Luiz
Colleen & Michael Lusk
M & R Company
Rosemary Madrid
Rudy & Ginger Maggio
Joe & Susan Maley
Timothy Marling
Susan Matthews
Sylvia Mayorga
Barry & Barbara McCandless
Carol & Jim McKeegan-

Keaton
Boyd & Delfina McMillan
Meehleis Modular Buildings, Inc
Bill & Carol Meehleis
Mark Meehleis
Barbara Meidinger
Mel Ratto & Associates
Nick & Penny Meyers
Miller Packing Company
Ann & Richard Miller
Steven & Laura Nickel
Laura Nieddu
Trila Nielsen
Steven & Lynda Nilssen
April Parent
Elisa Parises

Paul  E. Vaz Trucking, Inc.
Mindy Pengilly
Ellen Peterson
Marya Pimentel
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Pishos
Barbara Pombo*
JoAnne Porter
Donald & Ellen Precissi
Richard & Sandy Preszler
Renee Primasing
R & J Dondero, Inc.
Jerry Reedy
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Reeves
Dr. & Mrs. Marvin D. Riley
Ben M Rishwain
Tammie & Tony Rivera
Anthony & Marcia Rocha
Rolfes Engineering, Inc
Melissa Romero
Marvin & Pam Rosato
Jo & Wally Sandelin
Darrell R. Sasaki
Eileen Schamber
Mr. & Mrs. Ernie Segale
Senior’s Choice
John & Tammy Shegerian
Charles & Sally Simpson
Stephen & Donna Sinnock
Stefanie Skirvin
Frank & Joy Smart
Cecilia Solorio-Smith
Harry & Dorothy Stafford
Tami Stafford
Diane Stipes
Stephen & Sandra Stoddard
Sharon Stokes & Mark Medeiros*

Stokes Farms
Tom & Sandy Stokes 

Family*
Sutter Home Winery, Inc
Dr. & Mrs. Jan C. Swanson
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Swanson
Donna D. Thomason
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Tolleson
A. M. Tonkin
Christy Torres
Gloria Tovar
Truex Insurance
David & Kandy Vaccarezza

In Memory of Lucy 
McMaster

R.S. Vilinskas
Bellindora Vinegar
Vino Farms Inc.
Andrea & Larry Violett
Dianne S. Wheeler
Weibel Family Vineyards & 

Winery*
In Memory of Fred 
Weibel, Sr. 

Donna West
Ernest Wenzl & Rosalyn 

Meisch
Family of Christine Weid

In Honor of John & Edyth 
Ledbetter

Elvera Williams
Jacci Willis
Floyd & Debra Wilson
Jeanne Wittmer
Madalena Woodard
Susan Woods



u p c o m i n g  e v e n t s

Board of Directors, Fiscal Year 2014-2015

Officers
President
Chris McCaffrey
Vice President – Morgan Stanley 

Vice President
Lou Meyer
EMS Executive, Retired

Secretary
Evia Briggs Moore, Ed.D.
College Administrator, Retired

Treasurer
Pat Collier
Nurse Administrator, Retired

Immediate Past President                            
Gayle Riley, RN, MPH
Healthcare Administrator, Retired

Annual Spring Luncheon &  
Eggstravaganza
March 12, 2016
Presented by the Tracy Butterfly Auxiliary

Champagne & English Tea
April 2, 2016
15th annual presented by the Stocktion Butterfly 
Auxiliary at the Church of Presentation.

Tots & Tail-Waggers Reception
April 28, 2016
A revealing evening of appetizers and wine. Present-
ed by the Manteca Butterfly Auxiliary at Bank of 
Stockton

Truckin’ for Hospice
June 25, 2016
A scenic, relaxing motorcycle ride through Stanislaus 
& San Joaquin counties sponsored by the California 
Trucking Association. 

All American BBQ
June 25, 2016
A delicious barbeque dinner & silent auction in a beauti-
ful backyard setting. Presented by the Stockton Butterfly 
Auxiliary.

Sip ‘n’ Stroll
August 20, 2016
Wine and food tasting experience as you stroll through 
the beautiful Brookside Classics. Presented by the Stock-
ton Butterfly Auxiliary.

Hats Heels & Harvest
October 8, 2016
Delicious luncheon & fashion show presented by the 
Lodi Butterfly Auxiliary.

Magic & Mischief
December 1, 2016
A family event enticing all into a little magic and mis-
chief. Presented by the Tracy Butterfly Auxiliary at the 
Transit Station. 

Members
 
Rebecca Burnett,  
MPA, BSN, RN, CHPN, CHA
CEO – Hospice of San Joaquin

Scott G. Beattie, JD, LL.M (Tax)
Beattie & Aghazarian, LLP

Jack Gilliland, MD
Physician, Retired

Sabrina Schneweis-Coe, Esq.
Law Offices of Schneweis-Coe & Bakken, LLP

Kelly Stump, RN, MSN
Independent Business Owner

Kathy Arnaudo Vaz
Homemaker / Real Estate Broker

Rev. David Bennett
Pastor, Central United Methodist Church, 
Retired

Barbara Galgiani
Insurance Broker & Risk Mgr.

Margo Kozina
Teacher – St. Mary’s High School

Gary L. Spaugh
Semi-Retired Healthcare Administrator

Susan Thomas, RN, BSN
Nurse Administrator, Retired

Mark Wallace
Dir. of HR, Lodi Memorial Hospital

Please contact the Development Department for sponsorship & ticket information.



`

t e s t i m o n i a l s

Professional Staff
James Saffier, MD
On-Site Medical Director

Melanie Payne, RN
Chief Clinical Officer

Cheryl Berglund, RN, CHM
Residential Living Center Manager

Becky Freeman
Volunteer Program Manager

Ulmer Photo (Tim Ulmer)
Volunteer Photographer

“Hospice is an amazing service provided to not only the patient but 
family members also.  They relieved me of a terrible burden when 
I could no longer make good decisions for my friend.  He was well 
cared for and tended to in his time of need.”

“The staff and facilities of Hospice of San Joaquin were top rate.  
We couldn’t have asked for better.”

“Hospice of San Joaquin was a great comfort and help to me.  They 
were there when I needed them; answered my questions about 
taking care of my sister and supported me when I was upset.  
IMO, Hospice of San Joaquin rocks !!! :)”

“My husband was given the best of care, respect and kindness by 
everyone.  I am so grateful for the love and care that was given to 
him as well as patience, understanding and support.”

“The hospice team was wonderful.  They made the process so much 
easier.  They were responsive, helpful and supportive to my father 
and our family.  Thank you Hospice of San Joaquin !”

Robert T. Browne, MD
Medical Director Emeritus

Kerrie Biddle, MBA, CHA, CNAP
Chief Financial Officer

Jane Prystie, RN, CHPN
Director of Nursing

Pam Byrne, Ph.D, RN
Transitions Program Manager

Carrie Lane, MPH, M.Div, CT. CHM
Bereavement & Spiritual Services Manager

Mobin Ghavami, MD
Staff Physician

Sandy Stoddard
Director of Fund Development 

Terasa Dannecker, LCSW, ACHP-SW
Social Work Supervisor

Hilary Miller 
MSN-Ed, RN, PHN, CHPN
Director of Education & Clinical 
Outreach

“The hospice team could only be called ‘Angels.’ Showed us so much compassion.”



Find Us On:

Facebook.com/Hospice.SanJoaquin 
Instagram: @HospiceofSanJoaquin

Twitter: @HospiceofSJ

Patient services are provided without regard to race, religion, age, gender, sexual orientation, disability (mental or physical), 
communicable disease, or place of national origin.

(209) 957-3888 | www.hospicesj.org
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1300 W. Lodi Avenue, Suite S, Lodi, CA 95242

179 W. North Street, Manteca, CA 95336


